Hortative Motion to Advise Senate on FGS Concern Regarding Recent Suspensions
As the highest representative body of faculty and students involved in the various graduate programs at York University, the Faculty of Graduate Studies carries a responsibility to its staff and students. Recently, York Administration has taken various executive actions which have had negative impacts upon various graduate programs, both directly and indirectly. 
York Administration has suspended several graduate students for so-called ‘non-disciplinary’ reasons, citing a concern for ‘safety’ as their reasoning. The impact of such actions echoed further with the recent suspension of a faculty member of the Department of Sociology in response to unproven allegations, unrelated to anything which happened on campus or in relation to their work position, and with no evidence that any breach of the faculty member’s professional obligations (see the Emergency Motion to Demand Reinstatement of York Employees). This not only impacts the faculty member in question, but the department’s graduate program, as now over a dozen graduate students have no access to their supervisor, some of which are frantically proceeding with comprehensive examinations with only two committee members, and there are courses which – unless York Administration reverses these suspensions soon – still have a big question mark above them regarding who will teach them next semester. 
Impacts such as this upon any of the graduate programs at York are unacceptable without just cause, and York has yet to demonstrate just cause – simply repeatedly citing ‘safety.’ As a university which has in its vision statement a commitment to “academic freedom” and “social justice,” through “critical insight, creative problem solving, and socially responsible action,” such heavy-handed actions by York Administration represent just the opposite of this university’s core values. 
Tentanda Via: the way must be tried, but this is not the way. Vague references to ‘safety’ as a means for suspension any time a student or faculty member becomes an annoyance for York Administration certainly does not represent a university committed to “progressive approaches” or “cultivating critical intellect.” As the body representing many of those impacted by York’s recent actions, this motion represents an expression of concern, and advises that the senate seriously review these actions with special concern for the rising culture of fear such squashing of academic freedom helps incubate.

